

Established by Evelyn F. McKnight to Alleviate Memory Loss in the Aging.

Trustees

J. Lee Dockery, M.D. Gainesville, FL

Michael L. Dockery, M.D. Charlotte, NC

Richard S. Isaacson, M.D. New York, NY

Nina Ellenbogen Raim, M.D., J.D. Miami Beach, FL

Gene G. Ryerson, M.D. Gainesville, FL

Madhav Thambisetty, M.D., PhD. Silver Spring, MD

Robert M. Wah, M.D. Falls Church, VA

SunTrust Bank Orlando, FL March 9, 2018

David S. Guzick, M.D., Ph.D. Senior Vice President, Health Affairs President, UF Health

Michael L. Good, MD Dean, UF College of Medicine Folke H. Peterson Dean's Distinguished Professor

Michael G. Perri, Ph.D. Dean, College of Public Health and Health Professions Robert G. Frank Endowed Professor

Dear Drs. Guzick, Good and Perri,

At their February 2018, meeting of the McKnight Brain Research Foundation (MBRF), the trustees reviewed the 2017 Annual Report submitted by the University of Florida (UF) on the Age-Related Memory Loss (ARML) program and the Cognitive Aging and Memory Clinical Translational Research Program (CAM-CTRP). The trustees also reviewed the 2017 Annual Reports on the McKnight Research Grant Program, the two McKnight Endowed Chairs, the William G. Luttge Lectureship and the UF Foundation (UFF) Endowment and Investment Report.

During the 2017 year, the research programs supported by the MBRF have undergone tremendous change involving the reorganization and relocation of the CAM-CTRP and the installation of new leadership of the McKnight Brain Institute (MBI). The trustees were pleased to note, during their site visit in July 2017, the successful relocation and operation of the Cognitive Aging and Memory Clinical Translational Research Center (CAM Center) into the MBI. The Annual Report confirms the benefit of the relocation and the expanding research productivity within the CAM-Center. The operational framework of the CAM Center outlined in the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is beneficial. The trustees toured the research laboratories during the July 2017 visit and are pleased to observe the research productivity of the research scientists associated with the ARML program chronicled in the 2017 annual report.

The trustees are disappointed the status of the recruitment of clinical research scientist was not discussed in the report from the CAM-CTRP. In personal contact with Dr. Ron Cohen, a supplemental report was requested for consideration at the next trustees' meeting April 4, 2018, outlining the current status of the recruitment effort and plans for potential collaboration with clinical departments within the UF. The clinical translational research remains underdeveloped and could be enhanced by the participation of clinical research scientists either by recruitment, collaborations within the institution or between the McKnight Brain Institutes and beyond.

In review of the endowment reports, the trustees observed an error on page 69 of the report. The title of the fund is the same as the one listed on page 68, but with different account numbers. The title of the fund on page 69 should be "Cognitive Aging and Memory Research Fund". The MBRF has been unsuccessful in efforts with the UFF in making this change.

The trustees express their collective appreciation for your support and efforts to continue to advance the research initiatives supported by the MBRF to advance the understanding and alleviation of age related memory loss.

Sincerely, Allum Allum Melanie A. Cianciotto Corporate Trustee

CC. Thomas A. Pearson, MD, Ph.D. Todd E. Golde, M.D., Ph.D. Steven T. DeKosky, MD Glenn Smith, Ph.D. Kenneth Marks

Ronald A. Cohen, Ph.D. Thomas C. Foster, Ph.D. MBRF Trustees Henry H. Raattama, Esq. Laura Huntley

Please address all correspondence to